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Property Management People

82A Wormans Mill Court

Frederick, MD 21701

(800) 336-8009

Fax (301) 694-9514

Community Manager

Joe Case x1014

joe.ec@pmpbiz.com

PMP Office Hours

M-F 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

www.pmpbiz.com

Officers for Year 2006
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The Nominating Committee will present a slate of candidates at the October 2005 meeting. Elections are held at the January 2006 meeting. New board members will be seated immediately following the elections. Nominations will be accepted from the floor before the elections. Three of our current Board members are not standing for re-election and will step down in January.

Tuscawilla Hills Citizens Assoc.

October 10, 2005 Meeting Agenda

7:00 P.M. at the Seventh Day Adventist Church on Summit Point Road

1. Reading of last meetings minutes
7. Old Business

2. Board of Directors minutes

     a. Transfer of Lands


3. Treasurers Report


     b. Speed Bump Status

4. Management Co. Report

8. New Business

5. Delinquent Road Fund Report

     a. Covenant Violations

6. Committee Reports


     b. Covenant Enforcement


     a. Parks and Recreation

     c. Nominating Committee


     b. Garden Club 
    
                  a. County ATV Ordinance

     c. Grounds and Roads

9. Questions and Comments from   

     d. Covenants       


     the floor

Road Fund Reminder

There are still a large number of residents owing their road fund for this year. We also have a few that owe for this year and last. The Association depends on road fund money to maintain our roads and grounds. Be advised, those owing road funds for multiple years will be turned over to our attorney for collection if they remain unpaid by January 15th 2006. This could result in a lien against these properties. Interest, attorney’s fees and court fees are also added to these debts by our attorney. Road funds owed for 2005 will be turned over to our attorney if unpaid by July 1st 2006. 

A payment schedule can be arraigned for those that require same. Contact Tina Strange or Joe Case at PMP if you need to arraign a payment schedule. 
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Halloween falls on October 31st this year. The Board of Directors voted to schedule trick or treating on October 31st between 6:00 and 8:00 PM. All trick or treaters should be off the streets by 8:30 PM.

Signs

The new entrance signs are in place and were landscaped under the direction of the Garden Club.

PLEASE NOTE: No signs of any kind (home sales, yard sales or sign up signs) are allowed in front of these new signs. Signs are a violation of this rule will be promptly removed and discarded.

Visit the Community Website at: www.tuscawillahills.org. 
Common Areas

The green area in back of the Handi-Stop has been greatly improved. Debris, weeds and brush have been removed. Keeping grounds of the community well maintained does a lot to enhance the value of residents’ property. Again, we ask that residents not place items (especially grass clippings) on the common areas; this is preventing the landscapers from maintaining the area properly. 

 Water Bills

Some Owners have reported inconsistencies with their water bills. Residents are urged to monitor their water bills on a month to month basis for drastic changes or increases. Please call the Water Department if you have any questions regarding your bill at the number provided on the statement.
Garden Club Update 

The Tuscawilla-Locust Hill Garden Club held it’s September meeting at the home of Del Tomaini in Locust Hill. Maxine Gettler served as co-hostess. Sixteen members were in attendance. Robbie Brown and Signe Garms attended the meeting as guests.

Prior to the business meeting, members met at Smoot’s Water Gardens for a tour given by Barbara Carpenter, nursery manager. Members viewed the beauty of a water lily and Koi filled pond while listening to the refreshing sound of water falling in the background. Mrs. Carpenter stressed the importance of creating an organic balance in a pond to achieve low maintenance. She also displayed various pond plants, including floaters, marginals and submergents.

At the business meeting, the club voted to have a work day on September 17th to maintain various friendship[ gardens created by the club in the two developments. Members were also scheduled to water the new landscaping at the Route 51 and Summit Point entrances to the Tuscawilla Hills Development.

Members donated jewelry to be sold at the Shenandoah-Potomac District Meeting to be held at the Holiday Inn in Martinsburg on October 10th. The club also donated money for the creation of themed baskets to be auctioned off at the same meeting. Proceeds will go toward the purchasing of Blue Star Markers, which will be placed in Berkeley and Jefferson Counties to honor men and women who have served in the armed forces.

The Garden Club meets the first Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM in members homes. In addition to a business meeting, a program is presented on various garden related subjects. New members are always welcome. Interested residents may contact DORIS WELSH, MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN, at 725-8930.

Halloween Safety Tips 

With witches, goblins, and super-heroes descending on neighborhoods across America, the American Red Cross offers parents some safety tips to help prepare their children for a safe and enjoyable trick-or-treat holiday. Halloween should be filled with surprise and enjoyment, and following some common sense practices can keep events safer and more fun. 

· Cross the street only at corners. 

· Don't hide or cross the street between parked cars. 

· Wear light-colored or reflective-type clothing so you are more visible. (And remember to put reflective tape on bikes, skateboards, and brooms, too!) 

· Plan your route and share it with your family. If possible, have an adult go with you. 

· Carry a flashlight to light your way. 

· Keep away from open fires and candles. (Costumes can be extremely flammable.) 

· Visit homes that have the porch light on. 

· Accept your treats at the door and never go into a stranger's house. 

· Be cautious of animals and strangers. 

· Have a grown-up inspect your treats before eating. And don't eat candy if the package is already opened. Small, hard pieces of candy are a choking hazard for young children. 
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